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March 12, 2008

The Honorable Tom Davis

Ranking Minority Member

Committee on Oversight and Government Reform
B-350A Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Ranking Member Davis:

TOM DAVIS, VIRGINIA,
RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

DAN BURTON, INDIANA

CHRISTOPHER SHAYS, CONNECTICUT
JOHN M. MCHUGH, NEW YORK

JOHN L, MICA, FLORIDA

MARK E. SOUDER, INDIANA

TODD RUSSELL PLATTS, PENNSYLVANIA
CHRIS CANNON, UTAH

JOHN J. DUNCAN, JR., TENNESSEE
MICHAEL R. TURNER, OHIO

DARRELL E. ISSA, CALIFORNIA

KENNY MARCHANT, TEXAS

LYNN A. WESTMORELAND, GEORGIA
PATRICK T. MCHENRY, NORTH CAROLINA
VIRGINIA FOXX, NORTH CAROLINA
BRIAN P. BILBRAY, CALIFORNIA

BILL SALI, IDAHO

JIM JORDAN, OHIO

Thank you for your letter today expressing concerns over problems with the 2010
Decennial Census and the Census Bureau’s Field Data Collection Automation program. The
Census Bureau is indeed facing serious problems with the implementation of this program and is
now attempting to modify the program or find alternative programs to successfully complete the
2010 Decennial Census. '

As you know, we have had one briefing for staff on this issue and another is planned for
later this week. In addition, as our staff previously indicated to your staff, we plan on holding a
hearing on these issues early in April. The tentative date for the Subcommittee hearing is April

9, 2008.

Again, thank you for your letter. We look forward to working with you to ensure a
successful 2010 Decennial Census.

Henry A. Waxman

Chairman

Committee on Oversight and
Government Reform

Sincerely,

U fey Loy

William “Lacy” Clay

Chairman

Subcommittee on
Information Policy, the

Census, and National

Archives



